AMENDMENT NO. 1

CONTRACT NO. 51093

FOR

INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN

THE CITY OF PORTLAND AND THE PORT OF PORTLAND

EAST COLUMBIA-US 30 BYPASS CONNECTOR

(EAST END CONNECTOR)

Pursuant to Ordinance No. 172708

This Contract was made and entered into on the 1 day of October, 1998, between the Port of Portland, hereinafter called the “Port”, and the City of Portland, a municipal corporation of the State of Oregon, by and through its duly authorized representatives, hereinafter called the “City”. 

Amend the Intergovernmental Agreement as follows:

Revise article 1.3.1, Phase II: Project Development and Public Process, to read

Based on the results of the Study, the Management Team will identify one or more alternatives as solutions to the Columbia Boulevard/Lombard Street bottleneck. The City will be responsible for carrying these alternatives through a project development and public review process consistent with the City’s project development procedures. The Management Team will select a preferred alternative to advance to preliminary and final engineering. The City will obtain approval of the selected preferred alternative from ODOT’s State Traffic Engineer.

Revise article 1.3.2, Phase III: Engineering, to read


The City will be responsible for preliminary and final engineering consisting of preparing project specifications and cost estimates (“PS&E”) for the selected alternative in accordance with the scope of work to be developed by the Management Team. City shall design and construct to ODOT standards that portion of the Project that will remain under ODOT jurisdiction.   The entire Project will conform to the current Oregon Bicycle and Pedestrian Plan, and the current edition of A Policy on Geometric Design of Highways and Streets by the American Association of State Highway and Transportation Officials (AASHTO) and shall comply with ORS 276.071. 
Revise article 2.2, Payment for Project Development and PS&E, to read


Pursuant to the attached MOU between the Port of Portland and the City of Portland the Port and City each agree to make available $457,680 for a total of $915,630.   These funds will be used the cover a possible increase from the engineers final estimate to the lowest responsive bid.  These funds will be available no later than the second quarter of calendar year 2007.  

Revise dollar amount shown in article 2.3, Use of Remaining Funds, from “$2,000,000” to read, “$2,457,680.”

All other terms and conditions remain in effect.
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